
 

 

 

 

ABERDEEN ASIA-PACIFIC INCOME FUND, INC.  

IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING CHANGE IN INVESTMENT POLICY 
 

 

Aberdeen Asia-Pacific Income Fund, Inc. (“the  Fund”) currently has two investment policies with respect 

to investing 80% of its net assets: (i) a non-fundamental 80% policy and (ii) a fundamental 80% policy, changes to 

which were approved by shareholders at a special meeting on June 10, 2020 (the “Special Meeting”) and 

implemented on June 24, 2020. As discussed in the proxy statement sent to shareholders in connection with the 

Special Meeting , the Fund is eliminating the non-fundamental 80% policy noted below effective September 15, 

2020 so that the Fund has a single, fundamental 80% policy.  

 

Current Non-

Fundamental 80% Policy 

Revised Fundamental 80% Policy 

Policy to be eliminated 

effective September 15, 

2020 

Policy as revised effective June 24, 2020 

The Fund normally invests 

at least 80% of its net 

assets, plus the amount of 

any borrowings for 

investment purposes, in 

Asian debt securities, 

Australian debt securities 

and New Zealand debt 

securities. 

The Fund normally invests at least 80% of its net assets, plus the amount of any 

borrowings for investment purposes, in Asia-Pacific debt securities,” which include: 

(1) debt securities of Asia-Pacific Country issuers, including securities issued by 

Asia-Pacific Country governmental entities, as well as by banks, companies and 

other entities which are located in Asia-Pacific Countries, whether or not 

denominated in an Asia-Pacific Country currency; (2) debt securities of other 

issuers, denominated in, or linked to, the currency of an Asia-Pacific Country, 

including securities issued by supranational issuers, such as The World Bank and 

derivative debt securities that replicate, or substitute for, the currency of an Asia-

Pacific Country; (3) debt securities issued by entities which, although not located in 

an Asia-Pacific Country, derive at least 50% of their revenues from Asia-Pacific 

Countries or have at least 50% of their assets located in Asia-Pacific Countries; and 

(4) debt securities issued by a wholly-owned subsidiary of an entity located in an 

Asia-Pacific Country, provided that the debt securities are guaranteed by the parent 

entity located in the Asia-Pacific Country. With reference to items (3) and (4) above, 

Asia-Pacific debt securities may be denominated in an Asia-Pacific Country 

currency or U.S. dollars.  

 

“Asia-Pacific Countries” (each, an “Asia-Pacific Country”) means countries 

included in “Asia” and “Oceania” in the United Nations (“UN”) geographic regions 

used by the UN Statistics Division. 

 

 More information regarding these and other changes approved by the shareholders at the Special Meeting 

and by the Board of Directors is included in the Fund’s Annual Report. 

 

Dated: June 30, 2020 

 

 
 

 


